
 
Legal conditions of the responsible administration for the Bundessiegerzuchtschau 
2022 in Nürnberg 
 
 
Dear members, 
Dear exhibitors and visitors, 
 
This article is to give you my view on the very emotional discussion regarding the legal conditions for 
the Bundessiegerzuchtschau 2022 which took also place in social media. 
 
Basically, I can absolutely understand that the conditions for the Bundessiegerzuchtschau 2022 cause 
no enthusiasm with the members, especially the exhibitors. 
Factually, it has to be realized that they are in no case conditions from the club, especially from the SV 
board or the host, but from the Veterinary Administration. Part of those requirements is, that the 
conditions have to made accessible to the participants. The main office followed this official demand. 
 
The document published by the main office is a literal report of the official order of the city of Nürnberg 
(partially summarized and explained, e.g. who is concerned from an exclusion). 
 
Such legal conditions are formulated very matter-of-factly and very unemotional. 
 
However, regarding the requirements compared to last year nothing changed with the only exception 
that controlling the “free time” of the dogs is assigned to the host. Last year the documentation of this 
“free time” remained with the exhibitors. 
On the part of the administration this control has been assigned to the host. Among other things, 
background for this is that some exhibitors placed the protocol which should have been completed 
during the day already in the morning completed for the whole day behind the from shield.  
Like always, the action of some individuals causes problems for all others. 
 
Furthermore, last year we had to witness that, unfortunately, not all exhibitors take good care of their 
animals, otherwise, it wouldn’t have come to the poor incidents which also didn’t remain hidden to the 
Veterinary Office. In spite of the worth of the individual animal not all owners care for their valuable 
animals. 
 
It has been pointed out several times and it must be clear for all of us that “transport” and “local 
accommodation” are different issues. And we received an instruction which makes it impossible to 
continue like in the past but, nevertheless, leaves some breathing rooms for us and doesn’t make the 
realization of the event impossible. 
 
Neither the event manager nor the SV board are somehow interested in making things needles more 
complicated for the exhibitors of the Bundessiegerzuchtschau 2022. 
 
However, we have to follow the applicable law and all involved administrative requirements. 
 
Best regards 
 
Bernd Weber 
SV breed warden 
 


